Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2018
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on April 10, 2018. In attendance were Amanda Lofthus (Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers. The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 8:15 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the March monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Township Association meeting May 21, 2018 at 7:30 PM. Guthrie Township will be hosting. Michael Schmidt motioned to provide coffee, donuts and cookies (4 dozen). Roger Corson seconded the motion. Amanda Lofthus will pick these items up.
Rebecca Theis resolved the Cenex bill, zero balance to date.
Roger Corson motioned to remove the Laporte Post Office picture from the Guthrie Township Website and replace with a picture of the Guthrie Townhall. Michael Schmidt seconded the motion. Amanda Fallgren will work with Kevin from Great River Design, to make requested changes on the website.
Steve Rogers suggested to not pile up snow bank to the East of the storage shed. It creates ice back-up on the parking lot, and easiest to plow with a pick and plow. Roger has clarified with Gladen’s and that is what they have been doing. Roger will contact Gladen’s in the fall to push the snow back farther when plowing.

NEW BUSINESS:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Roger Corson suggested keeping the snow blower inside the town hall next winter, rather than in the storage shed. Steve Rogers approved.
Spring Road Tour TBD, due to inclimate weather we will set the date at the May monthly meeting.
Ray Ball is retiring, Mike Schmidt will connect with Josh and Judy Weis, who will be taking over the mowing business.
Amanda Fallgren notified the supervisors of the Annual Noxious Weed training on April 16th at 7:00 PM. Michael Schmidt will attend the meeting.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on May 8th, 2018 at 8:00 P.M.
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Michael Schmidt seconded the motion.

Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 5/7/2018

